

CITY OF GARDEN GROVE

Steven R. Jones

Mayor

Stephanie Klopfenstein

Mayor Pro Tem - District 5

George S. Brietigam

Council Member - District 1

John R. O'Neill

Council Member - District 2

Thu-Ha Nguyen

Council Member - District 3

Patrick Phat Bui

Council Member - District 4

Kim Bernice Nguyen

Council Member - District 6

May 17, 2019

(714) 741-5104

The Honorable Lou Correa Representative, 46th District 2323 N. Broadway, Ste. 319 Santa Ana, CA 92706

Re: Support for Housing Choice Voucher and Other Related Funding for Veterans

Dear Congressman Correa:

The Garden Grove Housing Authority has recently received an increased number of requests from veterans seeking assistance through the Department of Housing and Urban Development Housing Choice Voucher Program. Due to the overwhelming need for rental assistance and extensive waiting list of over 14,000 applicants, the Garden Grove Housing Authority is unable to prioritize additional assistance for veterans without further delaying assistance to qualified, low-income applicants on our waiting list.

To more effectively meet the housing needs in our community, the Garden Grove Housing Authority would like to respectfully request your support in advocating for supplemental funding through the Section 8 Rental Assistance and other related housing programs to help our veterans. We must do all we can to ensure our veterans have safe, stable and affordable places to live and build a life after completing their service. To this end, we would greatly appreciate any support or information you may become aware of that could provide additional housing assistance to the veterans in our community.

Thank you for your continued support and consideration.

Steven R. Jones

Mayor

c: Alan Lowenthal, Representative, 47th District Harley Rouda, Representative, 48th District



CITY OF GARDEN GROVE

Steven R. Jones

Mayor

Stephanie Klopfenstein

Mayor Pro Tem - District 5

George S. Brietigam

Council Member - District 1

John R. O'Neill

Council Member - District 2

Thu-Ha Nguyen

Council Member - District 3

Patrick Phat Bui

Council Member - District 4

Kim Bernice Nguyen

Council Member - District 6

May 17, 2019

(714) 741-5104

The Honorable Alan Lowenthal Representative, 47th District 12865 Main Street, Ste. 200 Garden Grove, CA 92840

Re: Support for Housing Choice Voucher and Other Related Funding for Veterans

Dear Congressman Lowenthal:

The Garden Grove Housing Authority has recently received an increased number of requests from veterans seeking assistance through the Department of Housing and Urban Development Housing Choice Voucher Program. Due to the overwhelming need for rental assistance and extensive waiting list of over 14,000 applicants, the Garden Grove Housing Authority is unable to prioritize additional assistance for veterans without further delaying assistance to qualified, low-income applicants on our waiting list.

To more effectively meet the housing needs in our community, the Garden Grove Housing Authority would like to respectfully request your support in advocating for supplemental funding through the Section 8 Rental Assistance and other related housing programs to help our veterans. We must do all we can to ensure our veterans have safe, stable and affordable places to live and build a life after completing their service. To this end, we would greatly appreciate any support or information you may become aware of that could provide additional housing assistance to the veterans in our community.

Thank you for your continued support and consideration.

Steven R. Jones

Mayor

C: Lou Correa, Representative, 46th District Harley Rouda, Representative, 48th District



CITY OF GARDEN GROVE

(714) 741-5104

May 17, 2019

The Honorable Harley Rouda Representative, 48th District 4000 Westerly Place #270 Newport Beach, CA 92660

Steven R. Jones

Mayor

Stephanie Klopfenstein Mayor Pro Tem - District 5

George S. Brietigam

Council Member - District 1

John R. O'Neill

Council Member - District 2

Thu-Ha Nguyen

Council Member - District 3

Patrick Phat Bui

Council Member - District 4

Kim Bernice Nguyen

Council Member - District 6

Re: Support for Housing Choice Voucher and Other Related Funding for **Veterans**

Dear Congressman Rouda:

The Garden Grove Housing Authority has recently received an increased number of requests from veterans seeking assistance through the Department of Housing and Urban Development Housing Choice Voucher Program. Due to the overwhelming need for rental assistance and extensive waiting list of over 14,000 applicants, the Garden Grove Housing Authority is unable to prioritize additional assistance for veterans without further delaying assistance to qualified, low-income applicants on our waiting list.

To more effectively meet the housing needs in our community, the Garden Grove Housing Authority would like to respectfully request your support in advocating for supplemental funding through the Section 8 Rental Assistance and other related housing programs to help our veterans. We must do all we can to ensure our veterans have safe, stable and affordable places to live and build a life after completing their service. To this end, we would greatly appreciate any support or information you may become aware of that could provide additional housing assistance to the veterans in our community.

Thank you for your continued support and consideration.

Steven R. Jones

Mayor

Alan Lowenthal, Representative, 47th District C: Lou Correa, Representative, 46th District